Report of the National Human Rights Advisor – October 29, 2017 – April 18, 2018

The reporting period began with the first National Executive meeting of this mandate held in St. Sauveur, QC. Under the leadership of President June Winger, the meeting was very much an extremely valuable learning experience for myself and a great opportunity to meet and work with both new and returning National Executive Officers.  Starting with a unique team building exercise it was a very busy 3 days with a full business agenda that was completed by the hard work and commitment of our National Executive.
As indicated in the fall report the very first priority for this portfolio was the new UNDE Human Rights Policy.  The policy, as the result of extensive effort and review, was finally passed by the National Executive at its October meeting. This meant that we could begin with the implementation and development of the policy in collaboration with each of the Regional Human Rights Coordinators as a Committee.  I am proud to report that every Regional Coordinator position across the country has been filled with enthusiastic and capable members. 
UNDE Human Rights Committee Meeting - February 25-27, 2018

Recognizing the work that was required to begin with the implementation of the policy in the regions a business case was submitted and subsequently approved by the National President to hold a face to face meeting of the new UNDE Human Rights Committee.  The Committee convened in Ottawa, ON February 25-27, 2018. 

With a full complement of Regional HR Coordinators this meeting was extremely successful and productive. The exceptional comradery and likeminded enthusiasm of our group made the requirement to review & develop the new HR policy an easy task to accomplish.  There is now a mutual common understanding of the policy and further what is required to implement the new HR policy in the regions.  Accomplishments of note include:
· Identifying the roles & responsibilities of the committee members in developing a network of HR support groups both within and outside the DND as well as developing a process to disseminating relevant HR information to those networks.
· Revising the HR pamphlet to properly reflect the new HR policy for use as an educational tool with consistent messaging to promote the mandate of the HR portfolio to the rank & file member. The committee redesigned the pamphlet logo as the portfolio is no longer focused solely on Employment Equity.  A local member of the NCR will be assisting the committee in the design and format of the pamphlet.  The UNDEHRC also agreed to adding pertinent links to the end of the pamphlet to provide our membership with other tools and resources, such as the PSAC Constitution and the Canadian Human Rights Act. Once the pamphlet content and format is finalized it will be brought to the National Executive. *The logo will be presented to the National Executive for approval and adoption at their spring meeting April 25-27, 2018. 
· To align with the new HR policy and in “real time” the committee made changes to the UNDE HR webpage with the generous support and assistance of Sister Montpetite at the national office.  The changes included generic email addresses for the Coordinators, addition of the two new prohibited grounds of discrimination, addition of the roles & responsibilities of the Coordinators, changes to the outdated personnel and other contact information, posting the most up to date UNDE Harassment Policy and updating the committee’s TOR’s (HR Policy). There are still some changes that we would like to see but those are dependent on work that has been undertaken but are incomplete.
· Developing and finalizing the design for a new UNDE Pride flag for each of the regions and for purchase in the UNDE Boutique by locals. 
*Flag image attached to this report.

**Flags have been ordered and will be available for this year’s Pride season.
· Review and analysis of the Joint Taskforce Diversity & Inclusion Report.

· Developing the criteria for a Human Rights Award to be presented for the first time at the 2020 Triennial Convention. 
· Capacity building for a future HR Conference that would include local HR representatives.
	Regional Human Rights Coordinators 
	

	
	
	

	Manitoba/Saskatchewan
	
	Shaunna Plourde (1st Alternate)

	Newfoundland/Labrador/New Brunswick
	Elizabeth McCoy

	British Columbia
	
	Dyan Day

	Alberta/North 
	
	Corrie Barkley

	Ontario
	
	David Carr

	Canadian Security Establishment
	Stephanie Torrealba (2nd Alternate)

	Quebec
	
	Annie Gauthier

	Nova Scotia
	
	Doreen Brown

	National Capital Region
	
	Sandra Griffith Bonaparte

	Non-Public Funds
	
	Nicole Aulenbach


Following the meeting and in returning to the regions Regional HR Coordinators have begun fulfilling their roles by sending introduction letters to their RVPs and Local Presidents, working with and organizing local and regional Pride events, attending local meetings, encouraging Local HR representatives, meeting with and providing HR advice and guidance as well as supporting events such as commemorating Black History Month, International Women’s Day and International Day of the Elimination of Racial Discrimination.

*The committee would like to thank Sister Elizabeth McCoy HR Coordinator NL/NB for her hard work on completing the record of discussion that is attached to this report.

_____________________________________________________________________________________PSAC Leadership Conference
New and returning PSAC Regional Council members and Component National Executives attended the PSAC National Leadership Conference in Ottawa, ON November 29 – December 3 2018.  The highlight of this event for myself was the presentation of the much-anticipated Joint Taskforce Diversity & Inclusion Report. It was noted that while these events are a valuable networking opportunity the workshops attended by the delegates were very basic and repetitive to both returning and experienced leaders.  The male only workshop on Domestic Violence with a goal to better inform males of the nuances/effects of domestic violence was very difficult for those men who have perpetrated domestic violence and for those men who have experienced domestic violence themselves.
PSAC National Human Rights Committee

The PSAC National Human Rights Committee met for the last time this cycle following the PSAC Leadership Conference.  The Component, LGBT, Racially Visible, PWD, and Women working groups established their number one priorities for the upcoming 2019-2021 cycle. 
The following are each Working Group’s priorities:
Component Working Group 
Priority: The PSAC continue its efforts to lobby the federal government for changes to the Employment Equity Act to include LGBT as a designated group.
Aboriginal Member Working Group

Priority: That the PSAC purchase “Red Dress” lapel pins and produce a post card to accompany them that calls for a national action plan on violence against women. (The red dress pins were presented to the inquiry witnesses in the Inquiry of MMIW)

Members with Disabilities Working Group

Priority: PSAC should lobby the federal government and develop lobbying materials to support a strong accessibility law based on the input of the MWD working group.
LGBTQ Member Working Group

Priority: NHRC recommends that the PSAC develop a guide to supporting Trans and Two Spirited employees and lobbies the PSAC employers to adopt the guide. NHRC recommends that the PSAC acts urgently to implement the guide’s recommendations.

Racially Visible Members Working Group

Priority: PSAC develop training with the input of the RV Working Group that:

a) Encourages new and unengaged racially visible members to increase their union participation and develop racially visible leaders;

b) Separately educates allies on issues faced by racialized members, systemic discrimination, harassment, discrimination in criminal justice and immigration, precarious work and employment equity.

Women’s Working Group

Priority: We recommend that the NBOD strike a task force immediately following the PSAC 2018 Triennial to develop a proposal to achieve gender parity representation on all leadership bodies including conventions and to increase participation throughout the union and in all areas of union activity.

*This Task Force should work in consultation and cooperation with the National Women’s Working Group and the NHRC. It should look at possible constitutional changes and changes in union culture and practices.

Updates were given on the work that the PSAC has undertaken relating to Human Rights including:
	Phoenix and Human Rights
	Legal Branch HR Cases

	HR Education Courses 
	Social Justice Fund

	Collective Bargaining Branch
	Disability Insurance & Phoenix 

	Indigenous Legislation
	Ontario Abuse of Authority Legislation 

	Childcare
	DTA & Union’s Right to Participate 

	Discrimination of PWD & Family Status
	Accessibility Legislation

	Harassment and Sexual Violence
	Thirsty for Justice Campaign

	Jordan's Principle
	Missing & Murdered Indigenous Women

	Transgender Rights
	Federal Government LGBT Apology


_____________________________________________________________________________________
Thirsty for Justice - Sacred Water Ceremony

As the President of the Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee and in support of the PSAC Thirsty for Justice Campaign the Committee hosted the second annual Sacred Water Ceremony on December 10, 2018.  In commemoration of World Human Rights Day and in collaboration with the BC Government Employees Union the event was very well attended by local Indigenous Leaders, the Lt. Governor of BC the Honorable Judith Guichon and numerous members of the PSAC/UNDE.  
Although focussed on the Grassy Narrows Reserve in Ontario the PSAC National Aboriginal Circle continues to advocate on behalf of Indigenous communities by bringing attention to the 100s (hundreds) of boil water advisories on their reserves.  I would personally like to thank BC Regional Human Rights Coordinator Sister Dyan Day, BC Youth Worker Representative Sister Danielle Dardengo and UNDE RVP for BC Brother Mark Miller for their generous support of this initiative.
* Sister Dyan Day is the new President of the Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee. Congratulations Dyan!
Representing and Advocating Against Workplace Racism Training

On January 13 & 14 2018 I attended the PSAC Representing and Advocating Against Workplace Racism training in Vancouver, BC. The participants were very fortunate in that the developer of the curriculum for this education Amarkai Laryea was able to travel from Montreal to facilitate this workshop.  Racist actions and sentiment in the workplace and in the world have created an environment and need for us to combat the injustice of racism. People are starting to see and feel it in their environment.  Workplaces are getting more open to talking but its existence is still kind of a “dirty little secret”.  Strong push back is happening and happening more & more often. 

Knowing the concept of racism as the actively negative reinforcement of the “less than” definition to assert power & control the employer tends to turn a blind eye and deny its existence. The resistance to anti-racism work is ignorance, fear and a lack of willingness to understand. It is identified that the fear of consequence and the lack of acknowledgement that there is even a need to speak out is the main obstacle to the elimination of racial discrimination. As advocates against Workplace Racism we learned must continue to speak up and out, utilize every internal mechanism to eliminate its existence and continue to educate the membership in collaboration with racially visible workers.  It is a known fact that our racialized members get excited and are grateful about non-racialized members speaking out and advocating on their behalf.  They are grateful for our work.  This is the motivation needed for the union to continue to fight against racism and support activists in their endeavours to do the same.

Remember – It is not the intention but the impact of our actions that define racial aggression.
____________________________________________________________________________________
 DND Positive Space Ambassadors – LGBT Working Groups
 A Positive Space Initiative was introduced by Treasury Board of Canada Secretariat (TBS) in 2013 and is a common initiative amongst various key Government of Canada Departments. The objective of this initiative is to foster the creation of a safe and inclusive work environment for everyone, regardless of their sexual orientation, gender identity or gender expression.
The objective of this initiative is to foster the creation of a safe and inclusive work environment for everyone, regardless of their sexual orientation, gender identity or gender expression. It is a 
volunteer and peer-based support group for Lesbian, Gay, Bi-Sexual, and Transgender (LGBT) and non-LGBT community members, where they can create networks and seek information and assistance from Positive Space ambassadors. This initiative, promulgated in January 2017 is in aligned with the spirit of the new Defence Policy promoting diversity, inclusion and respectful environments. In November 2017, the Government of Canada’s apology to LGBTQ2 Canadians affected by past institutional discrimination, further highlighted the importance of providing support to LGBT civilian Defense Team members as well as promote diversity and inclusion within the DND.
All of the ambassadors are volunteers in good standing and considered capable of maintaining the confidentiality of personal information. In addition to the volunteers’ willingness to help others with regard to LGBT matters the Positive Space Ambassadors are to display certain genuine characteristics including:

· open mindedness;

· respectful of people from different backgrounds;

· willingness to help individuals with the DND with no self-vested interest;

· empathy;

· a high level of commitment while maintaining a good work-life balance.

The UNDE has recognized a member of the UNDE Human Rights Committee Regional Human Rights Coordinator for Ontario Brother David Carr as someone who possesses these qualities and as such Brother Carr has accepted to undertake the Positive Space Ambassador training.  Congratulations to David!

Activities 

2017

29 October – 2 November – National Executive Mtg. – St. Sauveur, QC
3-5 November – UNDE Bargaining Conference – Montreal, QC

6-7 November – National Office Orientation – Ottawa, ON
23 November - Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee Mtg. – Victoria, BC

November 28 - Dec 3 – PSAC Leadership Conference – Ottawa, ON

December 4-5 - PSAC National Human Rights Committee Mtg. – Victoria, BC

December 10 - Sacred Water Ceremony – Victoria, BC

December 20 – January 5 – Travel to Senegal, Africa 

2018

January 10 – Defence Advisory Group PWD Meeting – Esquimalt, BC
Jan 13-15 – PSAC Representing & Advocating Against Workplace Racism – Vancouver, BC

January 25 – Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee Mtg. – Victoria, BC

February 5 – City of Victoria Accessibility Advisory Group Mtg. – Victoria, BC

February 14 – Defence Advisory Group PWD Meeting – Esquimalt, BC

February 21- 24 - Local Presidents Conference – Ottawa, ON

February 25-27 – UNDE Regional Human Rights Coordinator Mtg. – Ottawa, ON

February 28 – Phoenix Day of Action – Trenton, ON

March 5 - City of Victoria Accessibility Advisory Group Mtg. – Victoria, BC

March 7 – Organizational Health & Wellness Working Group Mtg. – Esquimalt, BC

March 12 – Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee PRIDE Meeting – Victoria, BC

March 14 – Defence Advisory Group PWD Mtg. – Esquimalt, BC

March 16 – Occupational Wellness Working Group – Esquimalt, BC

March 21 - International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination – Esquimalt, BC

April 11 – PSAC National Human Rights Committee Teleconference Call – Ottawa, ON

April 11 – Defence Advisory Group PWD Mtg. – Esquimalt, BC

April 11 – Greater Victoria Police Diversity Advisory Committee Mtg. – Saanich, BC

April 17 – Vancouver Island Human Rights Committee Pride Mtg. – Victoria, BC

